
ROTARY CLUB OF RAYNE 

AMENDED MINUTES  

DECEMBER 12, 2019 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Bandy with the recitation of Prayer and The 

Pledge of Allegiance. 

Jimmy Fontenot made a motion to accept the minutes of December 5, 2019 as circulated.  The 

motion was seconded by Troy Kibodeaux and motion carried. 

President Bandy shared a request from Blaine Dupont seeking a donation from our club to aid 

in purchasing Christmas gifts bags that he will bring to The Ellington Nursing Home on 

Christmas Day. Nick Simoneaux made a motion to give $250.00 and it was seconded by Cynthia 

Beslin and motion carried. 

President Steve Bandy announced we must elect officers for the year 2020-2021.  The position 

of President and President-Elect have already been chosen. Ed Taylor as President and Troy 

Kibodeaux as President-Elect.   

Cynthia Beslin was nominated as President-Elect Nominee. There were no other nominations. 

Cynthia Oliver then made a motion that we accept the nomination of Cynthia Beslin as 

President-Elect Nominee. The motion was seconded by Michelle Veillon and carried. 

President Bandy opened nominations for secretary, treasurer and three Board Directors.  Rose 

Schexnider was nominated as secretary.  Cheryl Rivette was nominated as treasurer.   

Natasha Domalgaski nominated Michelle Veillon, Cynthia Oliver for Board Director.   Nick 

Simoneaux nominated Sara Doga as the third Board Director.  Nominations were closed.  Jimmy 

Fontenot made a motion to accept the nominations of secretary, treasurer, and three Board 

members.  The motion was seconded by Troy Kibodeaux and motion carried. 

President Steve Bandy also shared that our Committee Chairs are Bob Landry-Foundation, Jared 

Lawless-Service and Cynthia Beslin-Membership. 

Cynthia Oliver is organizing a get together for our club at the Tuscany Italian Restaurant on 

December 19, 2019 at 6:30.  Evites will be sent to all members for a head count. 

Ed Taylor reported that the web site has been updated and that we have a number of viewers. 

Nick Simoneaux reported he is on the District Training Committee and is serving as 

representative of clubs less than 50 members.   

Cynthia Beslin made a motion to adjourn.  The motion was seconded by Troy Kibodeaux and 

carried. 



 

 

 

  

 


